
February 8, 2023
FOIA Control Number: FMCS-2023-01942

Hans Frank Bader
Liberty Unyielding
1236 N. Stafford Street
Arlington, VA  22201

Dear Hans Bader:

This letter acknowledges receipt of your Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request dated 
February 7, 2023, requesting communications related to constitutionality of electronic devices used 
to transmit identifying information to law enforcement  (Date Range for Record Search: From 
3/1/2022 To 2/8/2023). Your request was received on February 7, 2023.

The FMCSA FOIA Office is currently experiencing exceptional circumstances in that due to the 
volume of FOIA requests received, we are working to reduce a 4-to-6-month backlog of requests 
in addition to processing current requests (see 49 C.F.R. § 7.34(c)).  Under the FMCSA's first-in-
first-out method of processing FOIA requests, then, processing your FOIA request may take up to 
5 months however, could be sooner.   We continue to try to shorten that processing time.

Should the search, review, and photocopy fees associated with processing your request exceed 
$25.00, you will receive advance notification from our office.  Please note that when we respond to 
your request if we are providing records, they will be sent by our Secure Large File Transfer 
System (SFLTS).  You will be required to create an account to download the records.  If you have 
any questions, please contact us at foia2@dot.gov.

If you have any questions regarding the status of your request, please contact our FOIA Request 
Service Center at (202) 366-2960 or email at foia2@dot.gov.  Please be sure to refer to the FOIA 
Control Number listed above, in your correspondence.  For more information, you may visit our 
website at http://www.fmcsa.dot.gov/foia.

Sincerely,

//Signed//
Jennifer Weatherly
Freedom of Information Act Officer
Management Information and Directives Division
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